
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

HELD 4 DECEMBER 2006 

                                                                                                                                                                                                    

ST.11/06
PROTOCOL FOR RELATIONSHIPS BETWEEN MEMBERS AND OFFICERS


The Director of Legal and Democratic Services reported (LDS.74A/06) on a Draft Protocol governing the relationship between Members and Officers.  He informed Members that the report had been considered by the City Council’s Executive on the 23 October and approved as the basis for consultation.

The Director informed members that the views of the Standards Committee on the Protocol would be referred back to the Executive along with comments from other forums for the Executive’s further consideration prior to the Protocol being recommended to Council for approval.  

He reminded Members that the Council currently had, as part of its Constitution, a number of codes and protocols dealing with matters relating to probity and relationships between Members and Officers.  This report dealt with the existing Protocol governing the relationship between Members and Officers and he added that the purpose of the Protocol was to act as a point of reference and assistance with regard to how the Member and Officers’ roles were intended to sit under the constitutional arrangements and to provide guidance as to what should be regarded as best practice in the day to day working environment of the Council.

He added that although not mandatory the adoption of such a protocol was considered to be best practice in terms of governance arrangements. 

Members commented on and raised queries on a number of paragraphs in the Protocol.  

Members queried in particular Paragraph 70 regarding the Conflict of Interest of Officers who are required to appear before an Overview and Scrutiny Committee having also advised the Executive or another part of the Council on the matter under investigation, and felt that it may be appropriate to note in the Protocol that whilst this was a conflict of interest it was not a personal interest.

Paragraph 72 said that Officers must also be prepared to justify decisions they have taken under delegated powers, and it was suggested that it may be better to replace the word “justify” with “explain” as Officers might be expected to explain decisions rather than justify decisions.

As regards to paragraph 92, it was suggested that when an Officer had attended one party group, he/she should tell or advise the other groups on the Council as a matter of course.  That he/she has had an invitation and give those groups an opportunity to extend the invitation to him/her.

Members of the Committee had an alternative view that political groups may not wish to inform other political groups on the Council of the areas of work that they are looking at.

Paragraph 136 says that Members have a right of access to Council land and premises to fulfil their duties.  The Committee noted that there were safeguards in paragraph 137.  Members considered whether a Councillor should be entitled to go to sheltered housing etc without notification of management and effectively undertake spot visits or spot inspections.

RESOLVED – That the draft Protocol as attached to Report LDS.74A/06 be welcomed as a Protocol for Relationships between Members and Officers, and the views of the Standards Committee be submitted to the Executive for their consideration prior to the Executive recommending the Protocol to full Council for adoption.
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